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ASH WEDNESDAY PANCAKE SUPPER 

Wednesday, March 5, 2025 

All-you-can-eat!  Eat in or take out!  
              The Presbyterian Men will host an Ash 

Wednesday Pancake Supper at St. Andrew on March 5 
from 5:30 – 6:30 in the Atrium. Net proceeds from the 
event will go towards supporting the St. Andrew 
youth.   Tickets will be on sale at the church the day of the 
event.  Prices will be $6/adults, $3/children, with a 
maximum of $20/family.   

             Join us for this all-you-can-
eat meal of pancakes and sausage 
and attend Pastor Lou’s Ash 
Wednesday service at 6:30 
following the supper.   Please plan 

to come out to the event for some good food, good 
fellowship, and a good cause.   Bring your whole family; 
invite your neighbors and friends.   If you have questions 
or would like to volunteer to help, contact Bob Thompson 
or Lin Hanbury. 
 

ASH WEDNESDAY SERVICE 
 The first day of Lent in the Christian calendar falls 
46 days before Easter.  It is a time of reflection and 
preparation for the celebration of Christ’s resurrection on 
Easter.  This year Ash Wednesday is on 
March 5, 2025.  Join us for Pastor Lou’s 
Ash Wednesday Service from 6:30 – 7:30, 
following the Pancake Supper.  The service 
will include the imposition of ashes; children are welcome 
to attend.  (There will be no Kirk Night classes on Ash 
Wednesday.) 
 

BEACON OF HOPE 
WINTER SHELTER MEALS NEEDED: 

On Thursday, March 20 and Friday, March 21, we 
have another opportunity to show God’s love to our 
brothers and sisters by providing food through the Beacon 
of Hope – Suffolk Winter Shelter. Beacon of Hope in 
Western Tidewater, Inc. was created to bridge the 
sheltering gap for individuals facing homelessness in 
Suffolk and the Western Tidewater region. Sign-up sheets 
are located in the atrium.  

~Angie Hillis-Baurle 

EASTER BASKET COLLECTION  
to Benefit ForKids in Suffolk   

St. Andrew is collecting Easter baskets, candy, and 

other small basket filler items for boys and girls ages 2 – 17 

from March 9 – April 6, 2025.  The baskets will be 

assembled and delivered to ForKids in downtown Suffolk so 

that they may be distributed to local families in need.  

Place your donations in the plastic tub in the Atrium 

(suggested items include:  wrapped candy, small toys, 

baskets, small crafts, Easter grass, 

books, individually packaged 

toothbrushes, and toothpaste). If you 

want to support this mission but are 

unable to shop, please write a check 

to St. Andrew and note Easter 

Baskets on the memo line. 

Baskets will be assembled in the church atrium on 
Sunday, April 6 at noon (following Sunday School). Help is 
needed!  Please contact Kyle Madden (Kyle.F.Madden@hii-
nns.com) or Karen Topping (ktopping@trinitynn.com) if 
you would like to help.  Thank you in advance for your 
donations and for sharing God’s love this Easter!   

(Easter Sunday is April 20, 2025.) 

 
 
 
 

CELEBRATE THE  
GIFTS OF WOMEN SUNDAY 

March 9, 2025 
Each year Celebrate the Gifts of Women Sunday 

offers a time to reflect on and rejoice in the ways women 
enrich the life of the church.  St. Andrew will observe 
Celebrate the Gifts of Women Sunday on March 9 
honoring women of faith, those who may have felt their 
faith falter at times, and those who held fast to faith. We 
give thanks for their persistence—their witness, their 
words, their actions. We know we stand on their 
shoulders.  Worship Service will feature women as 
greeters, ushers, and liturgist.  

~Loyce Bryan, Presbyterian Women Moderator 

The Bagpiper 
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It always amazes me 
how fast time goes by. It seems like 
just last week I was leading my first 
worship at St. Andrew. Can you 
believe we’re in the month of 

March? Easter, which is late this year, will be here before 
you know it.  

I am finding my feet—although those feet are now 
in the former DCE office, which has undergone a terrific 
paint job (thank you, Property team!). My apologies for 
the boxes and general disorder; it won’t be for much 
longer. But the chocolate bowl is right inside the doorway 
for easy access. 

I am getting a good feel for how things are done at 
St. Andrew, and what things might need some attention. 
My first observations of St. Andrew are all incredibly 
positive. One of the dominant things I’ve seen is that you 
truly enjoy being with each other. Kirk Night, Dinner for 8, 
and the church retreat are examples of your genuine 
delight in fellowship. You project warmth and welcome 
every Sunday before, during, and after worship that 
affectionately convey a sense of belonging to existing 
members as well as to visitors. As my dad used to say, 
apparently you don’t know a stranger, and what a 
testament to the heart of Jesus in you! I feel nurtured and 
welcomed and very much at home—St. Andrew does 
hospitality extremely well!  

I’ve also noticed that you take mission seriously, 
both internally to serve each other, as well as externally to 
serve the community. There is a strong and discernable 
bedrock of care that provides the foundation for 
everything you do as you live out the church’s purpose.  

In the coming weeks we will be preparing for Lent 
and Easter, typically one of the two busiest times in 
church life. I will also be working on administrative tasks, 
such as holding a New Members’ class and working with 
church leaders to update job descriptions and policies and 
procedures. I always appreciate your input and 
perspective on things, so feel free to stop by! 

~With joy, Lou 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEW MEMBER CLASS 
INTERESTED IN LEARNING MORE ABOUT ST. ANDREW? 

On Sunday, March 30, from noon to 2:00pm, a 
New Members’ Class will be held in Room 205 in the 
Education Building.  

Come and learn about St. Andrew, what it means 
to join a church, and the particulars of being Presbyterian. 
Attendance does not represent a commitment to become 
a member, but of course we hope that you do!  A light 
lunch will be served.  

Sign up on the clipboard in the atrium. Please let 
us know if you need childcare by contacting the church 
office at 757-238-3550 or Pastor Lou at 
revventura@hotmail.com. 

 

 
SESSION HIGHLIGHTS 

February Stated Session Meeting 
➢ After a busy fall and advent season, SAPC has 

received several thank you letters acknowledging support 
and donations, including Restoration Farms, Western 
Tidewater Free Clinic, Presbyterian Giving Catalog, 
Coalition Against Poverty in Suffolk (CAPS), Suffolk 
Christian Fellowship Center, Black Mountain Presbyterian 
Church (NC), Isle of Wight Christian Outreach Program, 
Mercy Chefs, and Community Efforts Inc. Our support 
helps these organizations do a tremendous amount of 
work throughout the community—thank you for your 
generosity! 

➢ SAPC’s current mortgage comes due for 
renewal in March. This renewal will establish new terms of 
payment and interest rate until the next renewal date. The 
Finance Committee is working on applications and 
evaluating the best option for our congregation at this 
time.  

➢ Each spring, we are required to fill out a 
Statistical Report to the Presbytery for the previous 
calendar year. A copy of the filed report is posted in the 
office for the congregation’s information. 

➢ Session is looking to reestablish the Safety 
Committee, which will report directly to Session and have 
the task of evaluating all aspects of safety at SAPC, making 
recommendations where needed. If you are interested in 
serving in this capacity, please see Heather Gregg or 
Pastor Lou. 

~Heather Gregg, Clerk of Session
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ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING (OGHS) offering will 

be received on Palm Sunday, April 13.  Around the world, 
millions of people lack access to sustainable food sources, 
clean water, sanitation, education, and opportunity. The 
three programs supported by One Great Hour of Sharing 
(OGHS) — Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, the 
Presbyterian Hunger Program, and Self-Development of 
People — all work in different ways to serve individuals 
and communities in need.  

Received during the season of Lent (March 5 – 
April 17, 2025), each gift to OGHS helps to improve the 
lives of people in these challenging situations. We will be 
collecting this offering through Easter with giving 
envelopes provided in the Palm Sunday bulletin.   

Please give generously as you are able this year.  
~Mission & Service Committee 

 
 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 
Presbyterian Women will meet 

Tuesday, March 11 at 10:00am in the 
Atrium.   Martha Sheppard will facilitate 
Lesson 7, Economic Climate Justice, from the 
Horizons study, Let Justice Roll Down, God’s 
Call to Care for Neighbors and All Creation.  

Debbie McCue will provide the devotional.  All women are 
welcomed. 
SAVE THE DATE:  St Andrew Presbyterian Church 
Presbyterian Women will host a Presbytery of Eastern 
Virginia (PEVA) Spring Gathering on Saturday, May 17.  
There will be many opportunities to serve that day and 
before.  Planning is already underway. You may be 
contacted to provide your time and talents.  It will be a 
great opportunity to network with the larger PW 
community and showcase St. Andrew as a welcoming 
community. 

~Loyce Bryan, Presbyterian Women Moderator 
 

 

DEACON’S FUND 
 When the 5th Sunday of the month comes around, 
St. Andrew collects what is called the Deacon’s Fund.  On 
that day the loose plate offering is set aside to provide 
assistance to members of the church, and others, who 
need some temporary help in making ends meet, paying 
unexpected medical bills, or emergency repairs. 
 March is a 5th Sunday month.  Please consider 
giving a little extra cash that day to help those in need.  

CONGREGATIONAL  
CARES AND CONCERNS 

The Congregational Care Committee needs your 
help!  If you know of a church member in need of 
visitation, a phone call, or maybe just cheering up, let us 
know!  Our committee sends cards, makes visits, and 
contacts anyone in need for any reason, but we can’t do it 
alone.  We depend on our church family to keep us 
informed, so please don’t hesitate to contact Rena 
Thompson or Gwen Elmore and help us stay in touch.  
Heartfelt thanks for your love and commitment to our St 
Andrew family. 

 
 
 

 SUFFOLK CHRISTIAN  
FELLOWSHIP CENTER 

Donations due on March 16, 2025 
Most needed food items during cold weather include: 

Breakfast foods - hot and cold 
cereals 
Hot drinks:  hot chocolate, apple 
cider, tea bags, ground coffee (NO 
coffee pods) 

Other food item needs include:  Hamburger helper meal, 
mashed potatoes, jelly, canned tuna or chicken, canned 
soups, canned fruit, and ramen noodles  
Clothing & Shoes – with an emphasis on items for men, as 
well as blankets, bedding, linens & towels 

Donated clothing items can be brought to St. 
Andrew on the 3rd Sunday of each month and placed in 
the same area as the food that is collected and delivered 
to SCFC.  If you have any questions, please contact Danny 
Lovell or Rob Estes. 

 
 
 
 

SOUP KITCHEN 
Thursday, March 20, 2025 

Salvation Army;  
Bank Street, Suffolk 
Cupcakes needed at 

St. Andrew by 9:30am
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SUPPORT TOYS FOR TOTS  
FOSTER FAMILY DAY 

Did you know that Toys for Tots does work to 
benefit children all year round?  In June, Toys for Tots will 
be hosting a Foster Family Day for foster families in Isle of 
Wight.  The event will allow foster families the 
opportunity to spend a fun day in the sun with a variety of 
fun activities and crafts for children of all ages.  You can 
help support this event by donating any of the following 
items:   

● Beach towels 

● Sunscreen 

● WHITE t-shirts (to be used for tie-dying)--all sizes 

are needed for children and adults 

● Toiletries (soap, shampoo, deodorant, hair care, 

dental hygiene, etc.) 

The Mission and Service team will be collecting 
these items from April 13 – May  11.  Please leave your 
donations in the marked bins in the church atrium.  Thank 
you for your support! 

~Karen Topping 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

How DO they pick the music for Sunday services?  
Ever asked that question? Well, here’s the secret – 
The scriptures for each week have been put together in a 
3-year repeating sequence called the ‘lectionary’, so that’s 
usually how the scriptures are chosen.  There is an index in 
the back of the hymnal that shows the hymns that go well 
with certain scriptures.  Another resource that we use has 
been created by the Presbyterian Association of 
Musicians, who print a worship aid that offers musical 
suggestions – not just hymns, but service music, included 
anthems for the choir and bell choir. 

So, if you’ve come away from a service thinking, 
“Wow, the music and the scriptures went together so well 
today!”, it was no accident, but it is what we try to do 
each week. 

That’s not to say that sometimes music is chosen 
just because ‘Al really likes that song.’  Yes, that happens 
sometimes too! 

Are you interested in sharing your musical gifts 
with your church family?  Good seats, stands and positions 

are still available!  If you have any questions about 
participating in the musical life at St. Andrew, please don’t 
hesitate to speak with me (Al). 
Looking ahead – “Music is the Message” Sunday will be 
celebrated on June 1. 

~Al Reese, Music Director 
 
 
 

PRAYERS & SQUARES 
Do you have a friend, co-worker, or family 

member who has health issues, is experiencing difficulties, 
or is making challenging decisions? Let them know God is 
with them by sharing a prayer quilt with them. You can 
choose a Prayer Pocket Square or a lap quilt Prayer Quilt. 
      Prayer Pocket Squares are small quilted squares 
with one tie that you can send in a card or letter or give to 
a friend, or give to someone to show you are thinking of 
them and praying for them. You do not have to make a 
request. Look for them in a plastic bin in the atrium. 
Anyone can just look at the squares in the bin and choose 
one to give to someone. Say a prayer, tie a knot, place it in 
a thinking of you card and give it. Let someone know you 
care and are praying for them. 
      You may request a Prayers and Squares lap sized 
quilt by completing a request form or by contacting 
Frances Jornov at francesjrnv@charter.net or 757-646-
8955. Place the form in the Prayers and Squares mailbox 
in the office or give it to Frances. These quilts will be 
placed on a quilt rack in the atrium for people to say a 
prayer and tie a knot. There are many completed quilts in 
our cabinet. It is a great pleasure to share God's love by 
giving a quilt to someone. 
      Prayers and Squares will meet on Friday,  
March 21, at 10:00am in St. Andrew Hall. We will only 
meet once in March. We can use all helpers and you don't 
need to know how to sew. There are jobs that don't 
require sewing skills and all ages are welcome. Also, we 
are working on creating quilts to give to the children and 
adults as part of the Angel Tree Christmas gifts again this 
December. Interested in helping us--come join us. 
      Would you like to learn to use a sewing machine?? 
Frances Jornov would be happy to help you learn. Come to 
the March 21 meeting or phone Frances at 757-646-8955 
to learn about sewing machine lessons. (You do not need 
to own a machine; we have ones available in our closet.) 
      Looking forward to seeing everyone-remember 
we do enjoy the creating and the visiting. 

~Frances Jornov

Music Notes from Al 
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St. Andrew Presbyterian Church Finance Committee Report 
For Year-to-Date 1/31/25 

 

 Jan Amt YTD Actuals YTD Budget   

Income $34,194 $34,194 $489,220   
Expenses $37,045 $37,045 $488,935   
Net Income -$2,851 -$2,851    
      
Tot Current Assets                                

$332,462 
 Endowment  Funds  

TowneBank Chking $68,719  General $511,145  
TB Money Mkt           

$102,770 
 Mission $218,559  

Ed Jones Investments           
$160,972 

 Tot Endowment $729,705  

 
Current Liabilities 

    

Payroll & Other Liab  ($1,035)  Mortgage   
Earmarks $109,880  Balance Due $408,679  
Tot Current Liabilities $108,845  Monthly Amt $5,200  
      

                     Net (Current Assets – Current Liabilities) = $223,616 

 
 

EASTER SUNDAY BREAKFAST 
April 20 following the worship service 

The Fellowship Committee will be hosting an 
Easter Sunday breakfast after the 10:00 church service on 
April 20.  There will be no Sunday School classes or 
Crosswalk that day.  The congregation is invited to share a 
time of fellowship in the atrium while enjoying a light 
breakfast buffet of finger sandwiches, deviled eggs, 
vegetable and fruit platters, and desserts.  Take-out 
containers will be available for anyone who won’t be able 
to stay.  We are asking church members to help us by 
providing one of the various menu items.  A sign-up sheet 
will be in the atrium.  Please consider donating a food 
item, and if possible, come early and help set up, or stay 
to help clean up.  If you have questions, please contact 
Angela Martin at 757-705-5367.  Thank you for your 
continued support to the Fellowship Committee. 

 

 

Please remember in 
prayer: 
➢      The family of Gary 
Parrish.  Gary was a St. 
Andrew member before 

moving to Florida a few years ago. He passed away 
on January 31, 2025. He was the father of Joey 
Parrish, former St. Andrew Choir Director. 
➢ The family of Dee Campbell.    Dee was a St. 
Andrew member, along with her family, husband 
Kasey, and children Nelson and Mary.  They recently 
moved to North Carolina.  Dee passed away on 
February 1, 2025. 
 
 
 

St. Andrew experienced a net deficit of $2,851 in January.  Our endowment funds continued to grow nicely, 
increasing by about $14,000 for the month.  The main financial issue facing St. Andrew in the next few months is 
the required refinancing of our mortgage.  We expect to see an increase in the interest rate that we will have to 
pay, but since we have reduced the balance, our monthly amount will likely decrease.   
All in all, our church finances remain in good shape.   

~Finance and Stewardship Committee 
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2024 VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR 
The Congregational 

Care Committee is pleased to 
honor Frances Holsomback 
Jornov as St Andrew's 2024 
Volunteer of the Year!  Frances 
brings joy, kindness, and light 
to our community, and we are 
incredibly grateful for the 
positive impact she's made to 

the St Andrew community. 
Here is a small sampling about Frances, her outreach and 
accomplishments: 

➢ Frances joined St. Andrew in 1983 with her family, 
husband Bob, now deceased, and daughter Amy.  She has 
a son, David, and grandchildren Tiffany and Jordan. 

➢  She helped start a Mother’s Day Out at St. 
Andrew, which later evolved into the preschool that we 
operate today. 

➢ Has served as a Deacon on the Fellowship 
Committee 

➢ Volunteers at the Southeastern Virginia Food 
Pantry 

➢ Currently teaches the Jack Holliday adult Sunday 
School Class, and in past years helped with the CrossWalk 
Children’s program. 

➢ Leads Prayers and Squares (quilting) Group 
➢ Team Leader for Dinner for Eight sessions 
➢ Serves as Liturgist and Usher on many occasions 
➢ Helps present our Children’s Message during the 

worship service 
➢ Volunteers in the nursery 
➢ She has served as Presbyterian Women 

Moderator, helps lead the PW Bible study lesson each 
year, and, in 2024, was presented with a Lifetime Member 
Award from our Presbyterian Women's (PW) group.  She is 
currently a Member at Large for the PW Coordinating 
Team. 

➢ Has served as a mentor for teen girls in 
Confirmations classes 

➢ Before retiring, Frances worked for Chesapeake 
Public Schools, the St. Andrew Preschool, and the Suffolk 
Public Library.  In her spare time, she enjoys quilting, 
sewing, reading and trips to the beach. 

Frances’s selfless services and commitments to St 
Andrew Presbyterian Church are truly a blessing to our 
church family. 

 
 

 

NURSERY WORKER  
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

A HUGE THANK YOU to all the Nursery Volunteers 
who have helped watch over our youngest children at St. 
Andrew.  

We still need additional volunteers. Help is 
needed each hour (9:00 for choir; 10:00 for worship and 
11:00 for Sunday school).  You can sign up for one hour or 
all each Sunday. You will be in the nursery room with our 
paid nursery worker. If you would be willing to help out 
with our youngest children at St. Andrew, please contact 
Carol Wilson at 757 621-5009 or 
carolwilson8266@gmail.com to offer to help or for more 
information.  

 
 
 

 

Dear St. Andrew Presbyterian 
Church, 

On behalf of our family, I 
want to extend our heartfelt thanks 
for the prayers, love, and 
compassion you have shown us 
during the passing of my dad, Gary 

Parrish. It meant so much to us to feel the warmth and 
support of this church community during such a difficult 
time.  

Dad’s greatest wish was to return home one last 
time and to be buried in the community he loved so 
dearly. St. Andrew was the first church where he truly felt 
a sense of belonging, and it was remarkable to see that 
even after these past few years apart; you opened your 
hearts and your doors to our family without hesitation. 
Your kindness and generosity were a powerful reminder of 
the love and grace that make this church so special. 

I have always known what a blessing it is to be 
part of St. Andrew, but now I know without a shadow of a 
doubt that I will always have a church family—no matter 
how many miles may separate us. 

God bless you all and thank you again for 
everything. 

With love and gratitude, 
Joey, Dawn, and the Parrish family 
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 Thank you to all who supported 
the following: 
➢ Our “Chili to Go” Youth fundraiser raised 

$788 to help supplement Youth retreats and 
conferences. 

➢ “Souper” Bowl food donations to Suffolk 
Christian Fellowship Center (SCFC) food 
pantry results:   
     NFC 78 Food Items 
     AFC 46 Food Items 
Did your team win?  It was a “win” for SCFC 
who received our food donations!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Daylight Saving Time 
begins on Sunday, March 9. 

Don’t forget to set your clocks  
ahead 1 hour on Saturday, March 8. 

 
 
 

PRESBYTERIAN MEN 
The Ash Wednesday Pancake Supper on March 

5th serves as the March men’s meeting; there will be no 
other meeting in March. The next gathering will be  
April 14.   

~Bob Thompson 
 

 
 
 
 
 

APRIL BAGPIPER SUBMISSIONS  
ARE DUE ON  

SUNDAY, MARCH 23 
 
 

FLOWERS FOR THE SANCTUARY 
Information about ordering Easter 

flowers will be available soon.   Be on the 
lookout in upcoming bulletins and at the Kiosk.    

In the meantime, there are opportunities 
to place flowers in the sanctuary during the Sunday 
morning service.  Please consider signing up in the Flower 
Book located at the Kiosk.  As always, if you have any 
questions or need any assistance getting flowers, don’t 
hesitate to reach out to Deborah Banks at 757-647-9157 
call/text. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BIBLE QUIZ 
Who came to Jesus by night to ask him 
questions, and what famous Bible verse 
was part of Jesus’ answer? 
 
A. Martha; “I am the resurrection and the 
life …” 
B. Peter; “Do to others what you would 
have them do …” 
C. Thomas; “I am the way and the truth 
and the life …” 
D. Nicodemus; “For God so loved the 
world …” 
 
Answer: See John 3:1-16 
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MARCH 
  1 Rob & Carrie Estes 
  9 Tom & Adair Nixon 
15 George & Debra Perry 
20  Ron & Lou Ventura 
29 Tom & Loyce Bryan 
 

March 
Daphne Franklin 2 
Ashley LeGrand 2 
Michael Henson 3 
Jeff Medrano  3 
Ray Henson  5 
Joe Justice  5 
Debra Perry  5 
Sylvia Ryder  5 
Matthew Lemon 6 
Kevin Missel  6 
Lynne Wood  7 
Gordie Fears  8 
Kira Livingston 8 
Matthew Newman 8 
David McKercher 9 
Ian Senter  10 
Scott Endrusick 12 
Malou Estes  12 
Marion Hale  13 
Hope Bradshaw 16 
David Jornov  16 
Leif King  16 
Brian Tucker  16 
Andrew Johansen 17 
Mette Petersen 17 
Jessica Gray  18 
Muriel Ricker  19 
Morgan Colonna 20 
Joey Parrish  20 
Colleen Ausman 21 
 

March 
Roger Estes  22 
Laura Walker  22 
Mary Meyers  23 
Liz Fachin  24 
Charlotte Griffin 25 
Danny Lovell  25 
Peter Stephenson 25 
Emily Babyak  26 
Robert Ausman 28 
Lindsey Walker 28 
Sandra Burkhart 29 
Penelope Franklin 29 
Mike Topping  30 

April 6      Easter Basket Donations due 
April 13     Palm Sunday, One Great Hour of Sharing Offering    
                   Received 
         Toys for Tots Spring Collection Begins 
April 17     Maundy Thursday Service with Communion 
April 20     Easter Sunday with Communion (No Sunday School);      
                   Breakfast following the worship service 
June 1      “Music is the Message” Sunday 
 

St. Andrew Prayer Chain:  If you or a friend or 
loved one are in need of prayers, contact Susan Cox 
at susanmcox2017@gmail.com and your request will 
be added to the Prayer Chain. 
 

mailto:susanmcox2017@gmail.com


The Bagpiper                                                                                                                                                                 Page 7 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
St. Andrew Presbyterian Church ~~~ 757-238-3550 ~~~ 1885 Bridge Road; Suffolk, VA  23433 

*Renaissance School for the Arts (RSA)     *Christian Education Building (CEB)     *St. Andrew Hall (SAH)      *Suffolk Christian Fellowship Center (SCFC) 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
St. Andrew Retreat  
in the Outer Banks  
of North Carolina: 

March 9 – 16 

     1 
8:30 – 10:30  
12-Step 
Program, 
CEB* 

2 
10:00 Worship Service; 
Communion 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 
12:30 – 4:30 Sampler 
Guild, CEB* 
 

3 
9:00 – 10:00 
Yoga, SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, 
CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-
Anon, Alateen – 
CEB* 

4 
No RSA* 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration 
Bells 
 

5 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 

5:30 – 6:30 
Ash Wednesday 
Pancake Supper 

6:30 – 7:30 
Ash Wednesday Service 
7:30 – 8:30 Chancel 
Choir 

6 7 
St. Andrew 

Volunteers Deliver 

Meals on Wheels 

 

8 
8:30 – 10:30  
12-Step 
Program, 
CEB* 
Tonight – 
Set your 
clocks ahead 
1 hour 
 

9 
Celebrate the Gifts of 

Women Sunday 
10:00 Worship Service 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 

10 
9:00 – 10:00 
Yoga, SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, 
CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-
Anon, Alateen – 
CEB* 
 

11 
9:30 – 5:00 
RSA* (CEB*) 
10:00 
Presbyterian 
Women, Atrium 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration 
Bells 
 

12 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 
Noon Widows Walk, 
Library 

Kirk Night  
5:45 Dinner 
5:45 Youth Group 
6:30 Programs for all 
ages 
7:30 – 8:30 Chancel 
Choir 

13 14 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers Deliver 
Meals on Wheels 
 

15 
8:30 – 10:30  
12-Step 
Program, 
CEB* 
 

16 
10:00 Worship Service 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 
Food & Clothing 
donations accepted for 
SCFC* 

17 
9:00 – 10:00 
Yoga, SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, 
CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-
Anon, Alateen – 
CEB* 

18 
9:30 – 5:00 
RSA* (CEB*) 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration 
Bells 
 

19 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 

Kirk Night  
5:45 Dinner: Breakfast 
foods 
5:45 Youth Group 
6:30 Programs for all 
ages 
7:30 – 8:30 Chancel 
Choir 

20  

Salvation Army 
Soup Kitchen – 
Bank St, Suffolk 
6:30 Diaconate & 
Session 
 

21 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers Deliver 
Meals on Wheels 
10:00 – noon 
Prayers & Squares, 
SAH* 

22 
8:30 – 10:30  
12-Step 
Program, 
CEB* 
 

23 
10:00 Worship Service 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 

April Bagpiper  
Info Due 

 

24 
9:00 – 10:00 
Yoga, SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, 
CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-
Anon, Alateen – 
CEB* 

25 
9:30 – 5:00 
RSA* (CEB*) 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration 
Bells 
 

26 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 
Noon Widows Walk, 
Library 

Kirk Night  
5:45 Dinner:  Soup 
5:45 Youth Group 
6:30 Programs for all 
ages 
7:30 – 8:30 Chancel 
Choir 

27 28 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers Deliver 
Meals on Wheels 
 

29 
8:30 – 10:30  
12-Step 
Program, 
CEB* 
 

30 
10:00 Worship Service; 
Celebration Ringers 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 
Noon – 2:00 New 
Member Class, CEB* 

Deacon’s Fund 
Collection 

31 
9:00 – 10:00 
Yoga, SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, 
CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-
Anon, Alateen – 
CEB* 

     

 

2025 

Pastor Lou’s Office Hours 
Mon – Thu:  ~9:30 – ~4:00  
Call the church office first 

to make sure she’s in 
Office:  757-238-3550 

Easter Basket Donations:  March 9 – April 6, 

2025 

Beacon of Hope Food Needed 


